UNION TOWNSHIP - WARREN COUNTY

BOARD OF TRUSTEES - Regular Meeting - April 15, 2024

CALLING THE MEETING TO ORDER: The regular meeting of the Union Township Board of Trustees was
called to order by President of the Board, Chris Koch on Monday, 4/15/24 at 6:00 p.m. at the Union Township
Building. Trustees in attendance: TFred Vonderhaar, Chris Koch, & Rhonda Cockerham. The prayer was led by
Mrs. Cockerham. Mr. Vonderhaar led everyone in The Pledge of Allegiance.

PUBLIC SPEAKER(S): Mr. Art Perong remarked that the Warren County Engineer’s Office had done an
excellent job on the Stubbs Mill Road tree trimming. Union Township is grateful to the Miller Family for allowing
trimming on their property. Tom Able & Sharee Dick were asking about the previous zoning issues at 1937 Wood
Road. Mr. Koch said he would reach out to the Warren County Zoning Department for an update. Mr. Vonderhaar
remingded the group about the information Mrs. Cockerham had gotten from the Warren County Health Departiment
and the June deadline that had been given to the homeowner fo address the concerns.

POLICE SUMMARY: Sergeant Adéms stated the additional deputy hiring would not happen until late summer.

ROAD SUPERINTENDENT'S REPORT: Mr, Sandlin said he would need to treat for moles in an area of
Deerfield Cemetery. His department has started putting new berms on roadways in areas of need.

CHIEF’S REPORT: Chief Napier was not in attendance.

FISCAL OFFICER’S REPORT: The Fiscal Officer presented the bifls to pay, fund status, cemetery deeds, etc.
thru April 15, 2024, All were signed and approved by Mr. Vonderhaar, Mr. Koch, & Mrs, Cockerham.

NEW BUSINESS:; Mr. Vondethaar made a motion 1o accept the minutes from the meeting held on 4/1/24,
seconded by Mrs. Cockerham. The motion was carried by all “yeas”.

Mrs, Cockerham said a resident, Christopher Morgan, inquired about the possibility of a new river access boat
launch, but the area of his concern is in the Cily of South Lebanon, so he would need to address the city about his
request. Mrs, Cockerham made a motion to pay the bills, seconded by Mr. Vonderhaar. The motion was carried by
all “yeas”.

ADJOURNMENT: There being no further business, Mr. Koch made a motion, seconded by Mr. Vonderhaar to
adjourn the meeting at 6:29 p.m. The mofion was carricd by all “yeas”. The next regular mecting will be held on
Monday, May 6, 2024, at 6:00 p.n.




